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Lead and Copper Rule 
Revisions

September 23, 2024

Lead and Copper Rule
• Environmental Protection 

Agency adopted new, more 
stringent requirements in 2021

• New rule requires community 
water systems to inventory their 
water services and report any 
lead pipe

• Inventory must be provided to 
the state by Oct. 16, 2024. 
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Inventory Requirements
• System- and customer-owned 

service lines must be 
inventoried and classified

• Classifications are lead, 
galvanized requiring 
replacement, non-lead, or 
unknown

• Inventory must be publicly 
accessible

• Premise plumbing (in house) 
does not have to be inventoried

Inventory – Unknown
• Service lines must be classified using 

“evidence-based records, methods, or 
techniques”

• Record drawings, building permit 
applications, the state’s ban of lead in 1987 
can be used

• “Unknown” is used where records are 
incomplete. 

• State requires documentation of field 
verification before making assumptions on 
material

Plastic Scratched Lead

Galvanized Steel and ValveCopper
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Lead “Goosenecks”
• Lead connectors, or “goosenecks,” 

were frequently used to connect 
galvanized services to cast iron mains

• Goosenecks are not considered a 
lead service line by the EPA, but the 
agency requires they be replaced 
when found

• Customers with a lead gooseneck do 
not have to receive a lead 
notification letter.

Inventory Submittal

• Inventory must be submitted on 
or before Oct. 16, 2024

• Failure to submit by the deadline 
requires a Tier 3 notification 
(notice to customers as part of 
annual reports)

• Inventory must be submitted in 
state’s approved format
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Public Notification
• Community water systems must notify 

customers with lead, galvanized 
required replacement, or unknown 
service lines within 30 days of 
submitting inventory

• Notification must include specific 
health effects language

• To add context, town will provide 
information with the required 
language.

• Notice must include information 
about how to verify the service line 
material and steps resident can take 
to reduce lead exposure

Notification – Hillsborough

• Hillsborough has no documented 
history of lead service lines, has 
found goosenecks still in service

• Currently, the town’s database has 
about 900 unknown services on 
the town side, about 3,000 
unknowns on the customer side

• Virtually all the notifications to go 
to customers are due to unknown 
services, not due to known lead
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Inventory Map
• Town will post the inventory 

map on the website for public 
viewing

• Map will be posted with a form 
to contact town staff with 
additional information or 
clarifications on material

Notification – Customer Follow-up

• A form for self-verification of 
service lines will be provided in 
the notice.

• Customers will be asked to 
provide documentation of 
service material if the service is 
easily accessible

• Town must provide repeat 
notifications on an annual basis 
until all the unknowns are 
verified
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Compliance – Future Steps
• Lead sampling of daycares, 

childcare centers, known lead 
services (if any found) will begin in 
January 2025

• A contract for additional field 
verification of services is 
recommended to reduce the 
number of notifications in 2025

• N.C. Department of Environmental 
Quality allows statistical methods 
and predictive modeling using field 
verifications to reduce unknowns

Questions?
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